Rail Line from Grandview Cut to Alexander Street

January, 2007

The assessment ride notes were put together by knowledgeable members of the VACC Van/UBC Committee however the VACC doesn't necessarily endorse all recommendations in them. For further information, please contact Committee Chair, Lisa Slakov at lslakov@telus.net.
This was done in response to a VACC request to investigate the feasibility of putting a bike lane alongside the rail line that emerges from the Grandview Cut, using some of the rail right of way.

Eastbound North Grandview Highway (with its 7-11 bike path) ends at Clark Drive. Clark Drive at this point is elevated a considerable distance above the flat land below, where the rail lines are.

About 2/3 of a block north is 4th Ave, which runs east, downhill to Vernon Drive. This is good because the hill is not steep and it connects directly to the proposed bike route beside the rail line at the bottom of that hill. A custom trail could be built from that corner (4th and Vernon) up to Clark Drive, angled to the south and east, to provide a connection to the Grandview bike route. We'll need a push-button stop light to get across Clark Drive. There are many rabbits living in a small field south of 4th Ave.

Clark Drive SkyTrain station is a short distance away, on the west side of the rail line(s), unfortunately separated by two other rail lines that also converge in the Cut. So connecting to that Skytrain station would be difficult (needs a bridge).

The rail line veers north from the western end of the Cut, beneath a bridge on Clark. There is currently no access to anyone down there, but there is plenty of room on the right of way for a bike path. Vernon Drive, on the other hand, is trashy and dismal, and I was chased out of there one night by some mean junkyard dogs.

The rail line continues north and east from Union, isolated from traffic. It passes beneath Hastings Street, east of Raymur Ave (which also passes beneath Hastings).

Further north is where problems begin. The rail line crosses (in quick succession) Raymur, Cordova, and Powell. Raymur is where Cordova and Powell converge; the rail line crosses Powell just west of that convergence, hence it also has an additional level crossing at Cordova.

At this point (on Powell), we're about a block and a half away from the end of Alexander Street. The rail line here joins many other rail lines, just west of the BC Sugar factory.

There is a small gravel laneway, currently fenced off, that runs all the way to Alexander Street. It would make a perfect connector: it's south of the rail lines, and north of Powell. It is not clear who owns this land, but it's a serious fence with razor wire on top, and lots of signs saying “Danger - Keep Out.”

So, most of the way from Grandview Cut to Alexander Street is unobstructed rail line right of way. The problems are:

Clark Drive (and a potential connection to the Grandview bikeway) are far above the level ground below.

The level crossings on Venables, Union, Raymur, Cordova and Powell streets.

Freeing up that last block and a half between Powell and Alexander. After that, clear sailing.

